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Motorcycle Fatalities Remain High in Nevada—Governor Sandoval Declares May as 

Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month 
 

Thirty-seven motorcycle fatalities occurred in Nevada during 2012 according to the Nevada 
Office of Traffic Safety. With a continuing goal of Zero Fatalities, Governor Brian Sandoval 
proclaims May 2013 Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month.  
 
The proclamation calls on motorcyclists and motorists to be vigilant in their efforts to Share the 
Road to ensure the safety of everyone on Nevada’s roadways. 
 
“Distracted or inattentive driving has become a major concern to the motorcycling community,” 
said Pete Vander Aa, Nevada Rider Motorcycle Safety Program administrator. “Staying alert and 
sharing the road - both motorists and motorcyclists – are all vital to saving lives.” 
 
In support of Motorcycle Awareness Month, the Share the Road message of “Respect my space. 
Respect my life. Share the Road.” will be communicated throughout Nevada on outdoor bulletins 
and on radio.  
 
Specific Share the Road guidelines for both motorists and motorcyclists to reach the goal of zero 
fatalities include:  
 
Guidelines for motorists: 
- Give motorcyclists a full lane of travel 
- Keep three to four seconds behind a motorcycle 
- Remain alert and look for motorcyclists on the roadway, especially before making a left turn 
 

- Page 1 of 2 - 
 
 

Brian Sandoval 
Governor 

Chris Perry 
Director 

 
 

 

Troy L. Abney 
Chief 

Nevada Highway Patrol 

 

mailto:lhixson@dps.state.nv.us�
http://zerofatalitiesnv.com/�


 

 

 
Administrative Services • Capitol Police • Criminal Justice Assistance • Emergency Management • Homeland Security 

Emergency Response Commission • State Fire Marshal • Investigations • Highway Patrol • Office of Traffic Safety • Parole and Probation 
Records and Technology  • Board of Parole Commissioners • Training • Office of Professional Responsibility 

 

Guidelines for motorcyclists: 
-  Always wear a properly fitting helmet and eye safety gear 
-  Be visible; wear proper clothing or reflective decals and ride with your headlight on 
-  Remain alert and give yourself time to react 
-  Participate in rider education programs. Class schedules, locations and fees are available at 

www.nevadarider.com.   
 
For interviews with Pete Vander Aa of the Nevada Rider Motorcycle Safety Program, or for 
more information on rider education programs contact 775-684-7480 or 
pvanderaa@dps.state.nv.us. 
 
Media Note: High-resolution Share the Road outdoor bulletin image available. 
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